
Dick, I’m forwarding some photos sent to me by Bill Carter taken at Minot and vicinity in 1962. Unfortunately, 
neither Bill or Jim Porterfield could recall the names of the other GSS participants. 
 
Garrett 
 
 
Begin forwarded message: 
 
From: Garrett Moore <garrettmoore@verizon.net> 
Subject: Fwd: AstroTeamMinotAFB 
Date: April 25, 2018 at 12:41:38 AM EDT 
To: James D Porterfield <jporterfield@comcast.net> 
 
James,  
 
Bill Carter sent these photos to me recently, which include you. Can you ID any of the other GSS folks in the 
photos or provide any other details? 
 
Garrett 
 
 
Begin forwarded message: 
 
From: william carter <carter4451@bellsouth.net> 
Subject: AstroTeamMinotAFB 
Date: March 24, 2018 at 12:25:27 PM EDT 
To: Garrett Moore <garrettmoore@verizon.net> 
Reply-To: william carter <carter4451@bellsouth.net> 
 
Garrett, 
 
Attached are some pictures of 1381st astro teams TDY at Minot 
AFB, in 1962. We stayed in the upstairs of a house in the small 
town of Velva. We had two observers (Airman Roy and me, two 
recorders, (Airman Porterfield and ?) and two computers ( ? and 
?) - my memory for names is very poor. We went to a July 
4th party with the locals. And I took some pictures of missile 
site under construction. 
 
Bill Carter  
 
 


